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COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS 

NRA Annual General Meeting (AGM)  

Reminder: 
As mentioned in last 
months issue there will be a 
working bee at 9-30am on  
Saturday 16 July to remove 
the blackberry from near 
the existing plants, at the 
Normandale over bridge 
and clear an area for the 
new plants.  
 
The planting day is  
Saturday 13 August at 
9am and all help would be 
most welcome on these 
days. We have so much fun 
and enjoy the satisfaction 
of  being involved in a 
community project. 
 
Anyone who can help 
please contact Suzy.  Please 
wear gloves and long 
sleeves, 
the blackberry can bite! 
Suzy 5664893 

Professionals Ad   

Some of the highlights of the meeting: 

Poto Road and its plan change. The area is now 

zoned ‘general residential’ by HCC. Agreement has 

been reached with HCC that a height restriction 

covenant is imposed on the site, and that money 

has been set aside to develop the reserve area as a 

play area for older children. 

The Skateboard Ramp for which we have 

received grant money. This still needs clarification 

of requirements from HCC. Then we can go ahead 

and find volunteers to help with the repair. To meet 

HCC requirements it would be very useful to have 

someone with relevant trade qualifications involved, 

so if anyone knows someone with these who would 

be able to help, or if you know which end of a 

Russell Nelson  

Electrical 

-  General Household                  

   wiring 

-  Stove repairs 

-  Water-heater 

   repairs    

-  Phone, Data        

   and Security 

 

027 447 0009 or  

A/H 586 6705 

 Free initial consultation in your 
home or my office (Unit 2, 7 Ward 
St, Lower Hutt). 
 

 10% off design fees when you 
sign up for complete drawings and 
documentation. Worth at least 
$200! 
 

Aaron Humphreys  
Architectural Designer 

 

Phone: 566 5519  
Cell: 021 022 64724 

www.intelligentdesign.co.nz 
 

 

Matariki  at 
Normandale school 
Matariki is the star 
constellation known as the 
Pleiades and marks the 
Maori New Year. On 
Friday 17 June we 
celebrated Matariki with 
across the school waiata, 
flax and paper weaving, 
star photographs, rakau 
sticks, koru art and a 
shared lunch. We would 
love you to visit our class 
blogs and see the 
photographs of  our 
wonderful day, just type 
www.normandale.school.nz 

hammer is which and would like to help, please 

contact Pete. 

The planting of rhododendron & azaleas at the 

entranceway to Normandale has happened and a 

further grant had been allocated to complete the 

work. 

Future of NRA. The AGM concluded that it was 

good to continue the NRA. People at the meeting 

agreed to help on the committee which had been 

struggling for members. 

Thanks  to all past committee members 

New Committee. Pete Matcham, (as 

chair), Caroline Dunbar, Grant Roberts, Margaret 

Cousins, Rachel Linkhorn, Robyn Caygill, Juanita 

McKenzie, Sally Sellwood, and Paul Caygill. 

Word of  the month: 
promulgate 
A. A type of  fruit local 

to tropical rain forests 
B. To inf lict great 

damage to someone's 
personal property 

C. To promote or make  
widely known. 

D. A place in England 
 
June’s word:  
Confabulate 
B. To discuss or have a 
chat about something 

The next NRA meeting 
will be held on the 
Wednesday 20th of  July. 
New members welcome. 
The meetings last from 
7:30 till 9:00 and all input 
is welcome. 

Quiz  

http://www.intelligentdesign.co.nz/
http://www.normandale.school.nz


+  your local landscapers 

+  all landscape works  

    carried out               

+  from concept to   

    completion 
 

Craig - 021 144 3143 
 

elements.landscape@xtra.co.nz 

 

No Job Too Small ! 
 

Cutting Edge 
 

Lawns, light landscaping, 

hedges, pruning, trimming 
 

Owner Operator 
James  

Selwood,  
Normandale  

resident 

Contact  
589 4717 

or  
0274 576 259 

 

NORMANDALE  
HOLDINGS  LTD 

 Your local builder 
 For a complete Building 

Service 
 

Call 
 David Gray 

 Phone  
589 5388 
 Mobile  

027 448 0884  

Community NOTICES 

Based in the  
Maungaraki shops, we  
offer weights, classes,  

nutrition plans, massage, 
personal training . . . 

 

Nikki and Reno are  
committed to your  

success, if you are then 
contact us on 586 4881 or  
o2exercise@paradise.net.nz 

 

NEELAM DAIRY  
281 Dowse Drive, cnr.  

Oakleigh Street 

Phone 569 5930 
HOME MADE PIES 
Williams Dry-cleaning &    
Clothing Alterations 
New Release DVD's  
for hire.  
Scoop ice-cream  
Frosty SLUSH available 
GENERAL GROCERIES 
 

 Your family-friendly 
store 

 

Brekky, brunch and 

lunch in our warm, 

sunny and comfy 

lounge. Kids are  

welcome! 
 

Maungaraki Village  

141 Dowse Drive 

Community NEWS 

 
Local Resident 

WHK Chartered Accountants - Ben Blackler, Associate Principal, 
Level 6, Westfield Tower, 45 Knights Rd, Lower Hutt.  

Ph 569-9069 Fax 566-6077 E:  ben.blackler@whk.co.nz  

Commercial and tax advice for people in business.  
For better cashflow , tax planning, business structures and trust 
advice, property, buying a businesses, selling your business.  
Commercial, proactive, quick advice.  

Ring me for a free half hour appointment. 

Past President: Sherril McNabb 

I moved to Normandale with my husband Bruce 
and 6 (soon to be 7) children in 1987. We were 
enthusiastically received at Normandale School 
when we enrolled our primary school aged 
children as the roll stood at 90 at the time. For 
our first few years in Normandale I was a full-
time mother. 

When our youngest child started school I began 
working as a volunteer cataloguing and classifying 
new books as they came into the library at 
Normandale School from 1992 – 96. I was a 
member of  the Normandale School Board of  
Trustees from 1993 – 1995 and went on to 
become a BOT member at Hutt Intermediate. 

I joined the Normandale Progressive 
Association, as the NRA was then known, about 
1995, and became Editor of  the Normandale 
Times in 1996 – a position I held for 10 years. 

I was President of  the NRA from 2002 – 2005 
when I stepped down to begin preparing for our 
move to China. I was also the NRA 
representative on the Minoh House Committee 
in 2006. 

Bruce and I left to live in China in mid -2006 and 
lived in Shanghai for 2 years. In Shanghai Bruce 
set up and established a sales and support office 
for the company he worked for in Lower Hutt.  

I found a job teaching written English and 
grammar to a group of  Korean students. I also 
wrote occasional articles on life in China for the 
Hutt news. 

On our return in 2008 I did not re-join any 
committees as I wanted to concentrate fully on 
landscaping our property and refurbishing the 
house ready for sale. I did however take a small 
part-time job as a Toy Librarian at the Lower 
Hutt Toy library. Doing up the house took far 
longer than we thought but eventually we were 
on our way up North to Kaikohe where we are 
now settling in. 

I hope that I will enjoy living in Kaikohe as much 
as I enjoyed living in Normandale, and fully 
intend to take part in the local community. 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 

Eat your way to better 

health 
 

Weight control and increased  
energy. 

Friendly personal service. 
Eat real food. 
Pay only once. 

Free ongoing help.  
Support,& advice. 

Carol & Kevin Bateman 
Your local nutrition advisors 

Teaching Zone Nutrition since 
1997 

 

Ph: 589 0941 
www.prozone.co.nz 

Looking For Work 
 
I am a willing 15 year old 

looking for temporary 
work, preferably, baby 

sitting and/or dog sitting- 
$10.00 p.h.  Phone Ryan 

on 586 7549/0110 or 
email: 

melroseryan@gmail.com 

mailto:melroseryan@gmail.com

